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Town of Fairview 

Parks & Recreation Advisory Committee Meeting 

December 1, 2016 

 

 

 

The following Parks & Recreation Advisory Committee members were present:  Jerry Clontz, 

B.B. Haigler, Rachel Outen, Stan Smith, and Leon Whitley 

 

Others present:  Teresa Gregorius, Town Clerk 

 

Public Comments 
 

None 

 

Items of Business 
 

A. Update on Park Construction Meeting: 

 

Jerry Clontz updated the committee on the last park construction meeting: 

 

 Restroom will be delivered on December 8
th

 

 Council approved adding additional reinforcement to the first 250 feet of the park 

driveway in anticipation of the fire department using the entrance in the future  

 Estimated finish date is 1/6/17 (Council approved a 30 day extension on the park 

contract) 

 Highway 601 paving should be completed within the next week 

 All of the benches have been installed 

 Picnic tables are onsite 

 3 change orders have been submitted   

 

Mr. Clontz stated that there will be a walk-thru inspection on December 22, 2016 at 1:00 

PM and invited the Committee members to attend if available.   

 

Mr. Clontz asked the Committee what they thought about stocking the pond and everyone 

was agreeable.  He also stated that he would be purchasing Aqua Shade for the pond. 
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B. Park Signage: 

 

Jerry Clontz presented the materials and colors that the Committee needs to pick out for 

the park sign that will be erected at the entrance at Highway 601.  The Committee chose: 

 

 Carmel Mountain with black grout 

 Cap Color 3190 

 

 Color 451 

 Color 357 

 

The Committee reviewed verbiage for signage at various locations within the park, i.e. 

picnic shelter, playground, trail, swings, and gate entrance. 

 

C. Minutes: 

Leon Whitley made a motion to approve the October 6, 2016 and November 3, 2016 

minutes.  B.B. Haigler seconded the motion.  Members Clontz, Haigler, Outen, Smith and 

Whitley voted yes (5-0). 

 

 

Stan Smith made a motion to adjourn.  Rachel Outen seconded the motion.  Members Clontz, 

Haigler, Outen, Smith and Whitley voted yes (5-0). 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 

 

___________________________________  ____________________________________ 

Teresa Gregorius     Jerry Clontz 

Town Clerk      Chairman 

 

 

 

Approved this 5st day of January, 2017 
 

 


